NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

15th October 2001

Meeting opened: 12:24pm

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary (late)

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator

Apologies:

Andrew Pennington
President

2. Minutes from previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meetings were circulated and read. Amendments were made

It was resolved to accept the amended minutes of the previous executive meeting as a true record.

3. Presidents Report

The President was not in attendance and in his absence there was nothing to report. 

4. Treasurer’s Report

4.1 Annual Financial Report

The Treasurer presented his financial report, which was approved by the attending.  It was believed that the President had seen the report and had no amendments to make.

Resolution: To accept the Annual Financial Report for 2000-2001.

4.2 2001-2002 Budget

Budget approved by the attending.

Resolution: To accept the 2001-2002 Budget.

5. Business arising from the previous meeting

5.1 B.O.T.H. Fundraiser

BBQ was cancelled on the night due to poor weather.  However, the food was not needed to be returned, and as such the club has acquired the food for use at the AGM. The club has been offered a time slot at the following B.O.T.H. event.

Action: Social Co-ordinator to book a time slot for BBQ at the B.O.T.H. birthday after AGM.

5.2 League Fees and AFDA Memberships

The issue of incorporating league fees was held off to be considered by next executive committee.

Several members have enquired regarding their memberships which were paid for at the 2001 Savage Sevens. This information is urgently required for upcoming tournaments. 

Action: The Vice-President to contact NSWFDA President, Simon Farrow about the issue, suggest reissuing cheque.

5.3 AGM

5.3.1 President’s Report
President unable to make comment.

5.3.2 Secretary’s Report
Secretary to complete before meeting.

5.3.3 Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer prepared to present financial reports for Thursdays meeting.

5.3.4 Social Co-ordinator’s Report
Social Co-ordinator yet to decide whether to prepare report.  

5.3.5 Nominations Received

To date the following have been received:

1 x President

1 x Vice President

1 x Secretary (nominee’s acceptance pending)

1 x General Executive

0 x Social Coordinator

5.3.6 Food & Drinks
Food:

· Sausages, bread, vege burgers & onions ready from cancelled B.O.T.H. BBQ.

· Social Co-ordinator to request cheese platter from the Union.

Drink:  The President was contacted by phone and agreed to organise:

· 1 x carton of beer

· 2 x cartons of soft drink.

5.3.7 Affiliation with NUSport

The Secretary reported on the likely arrangements for affiliating with NUSport. The required constitutional changes would not be ready by the AGM. The most likely scenario is for an SGM in last week of exams to pass the required motions.

5.4 Disc Golf
The Secretary advised that a series of pages for the Jesmond Park course had been created, including descriptions of each hole and a score sheet. Awaiting photos from Dan Retzlaff.

Action: Social Co-ordinator still to check on maps from council.

5.5 NSWFDA Donation
At their last meeting, the NSWFDA agreed to make a donation to the club to cover the costs incurred in running AUC 2001. 

5.6 Gift to Chris Tola
Action: Treasurer to arrange and present the gift.

5.7 Sponsorship

At an informal meeting of Executives and club members held on Wednesday 3rd October, it was agreed not to pursue the Social Club option. It was believed that other avenues of funding, such as sponsorship and charging for some currently free activities should be investigated.

Resolution: Not to pursue the Social Club option.

Action: Vice President to seek sponsorship from Town Hall Hotel.

5.8 Social League

5.8.1 Trophy

The Secretary had discussions with the Sports Union Executive Officer, who agreed to allow the use of $17 of incentive funds to purchase the league trophy. A trophy had been ordered, costing $38.20. The trophy will be collected prior to the AGM, and will include the name of the first winners. The trophy will be known as the Wade Demmer Cup.

5.8.2 Review

The league was seen as an overall success. There were noticeable problems with not being able to include beginners on Wednesdays, especially because the team with the bye often did not attend. It is hoped that the competition will be increased to 4 teams, and run twice each year. 

5.9 Club Administration

5.9.1 Club Budget

The Club Budget has been submitted.

5.9.2 Financial Records

Action: Treasurer to submit before 31/10/01.

5.9.3 AGM Minutes, Annual Report, Rec Handbook, New ExecListings

These items are due by 16th November. Arrangements noted in previous meeting.

5.10 Sport Union EGM

The Secretary reported that the Sports Union held an EGM on 19th September, where the Sports Union resolved to dissolve itself on February 25th. Thus NUSport would control sport on campus from that date.

5.11 Social Club

See 5.7.

6. EUG

The Secretary reported that EUG was awarded to the University of Newcastle for 2002. Ultimate Frisbee is one of the sports included in the program. It is currently proposed that frisbee would be held on Oval #1 over the entire 4 days. There is also planned to be a ‘finals day’ on campus during day 4, where most sports will hold their finals on campus that day.

The club will most likely be asked to provide a Sport Coordinator. This would be a similar position to that filled by the Secretary for AUC 2001. However, there would not as much administration of social events required.

It is envisaged that the AFDA and the club will request that the sport is included in AUG 2003, hosted by the University of Newcastle.

7. Webmaster

The Secretary has been the Webmaster for 2001. However, he is due to move to Melbourne soon, so a new Webmaster is required. The Treasurer volunteered to undertake responsibilities if no one else is interested or has more expertise.

Action: New Executive to appoint a Webmaster for 2002.

8. Equipment Officer
The current equipment officer is the Social Co-ordinator. This situation will need to be reviewed by the next executive. It is preferred that the officer resides on-campus.

Person to be living on campus. . 

Action: New Executive to appoint an Equipment Officer for 2002.

9. General Business

No general business.

Meeting closed: 1:28pm
